Minutes of the

Manitowoc-Calumet Library System

Board of Trustees Meeting

July 27, 2016
Lester Public Library

The regular meeting of the Manitowoc-Calumet Library System Board was called to order at the Lester Public Library on Wednesday, July 27, 2016, at 6:30 p.m., by President of the Board, 
Ray Mueller.
Members Present:   Rani Beckner, Ron Dietrich, Julie Grinde, Carol Gruetzmacher, Debra Heus, Cheryl Kjelstrup, Natalie Long, Mary Muellenbach, Ray Mueller, Cheryl Nessman, 
Darcie Schwalenberg-Kesler, Jeremy Sehloff, Peggy Turnbull
Members Absent:  Robert Vollendorf

Others Present:   Rebbecca Barry, Jeff Dawson, Connie Griseto, Chris Moede, 
Rebecca Petersen, Alisa Schafer, Roxanne Staveness, Margie Verhelst


Minutes:  A motion was made by Grinde and seconded by Turnbull to accept the minutes of the 
May 25, 2016, MCLS Board meeting.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  Alisa Schafer from the Manitowoc Herald Times Reporter introduced herself.
Communications:   None  
Financial Business:    A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Muellenbach to approve the May and June 2016 financial reports.  Motion carried.  The line item budget for supplies was exceeded due to replacing damaged delivery bins. 
A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Grinde to approve the May 24, June and July 2016 payment of bills.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Turnbull and seconded by Gruetzmacher to approve the LARS financial reports through June 2016.  Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Turnbull and seconded by Kjelstrup to approve the Reach Out & Read report through June 2016.  Motion carried.    The United Way 2015/2016 grant cycle is closed and we are now starting the 2016/2017 grant cycle.   
System Director's Report:    A written report was included in the Board packets.  Petersen gave an overview of the 2016/2017 United Way grant for Reach Out and Read.  Some of the items covered by this year's grant, in addition to books, include educational information and classes for childcare providers, parents and public educators on the importance of early literacy and how to incorporate early literacy practices at home and at childcare facilities.   We will also provide a train the trainer presentation by Saroj Ghoting, Early Childhood Literacy Consultant and nationwide speaker, and will be inviting library staff, childcare providers and early childhood teachers.   

Other upcoming programs include Trustee Training Week, Battle of the Books, Technology Day, a library bus tour to the Milwaukee area, and the fall grassroots meeting in De Pere with Nicolet Federated Library System.   


MCLS' continuing education survey of member library directors and staff indicated that the top two areas of interest are current technology trends/training and programming.   The information collected from the survey will be used in next year's planning.
Petersen visited Nicolet Federated Library System (NFLS) to view their delivery services.  If collaborating is something we want to consider down the road we will need to see costs.  Their delivery provider, Waltco, may need access to some libraries during closed hours.  

Mueller encouraged trustee participation in the Trustee Education Week webinars and noted that the programs on Mon, Aug. 22 and Thur., Aug. 25 may be most pertinent to our trustees.  Archives will be available.
System IT/ILS Specialist's Report:   A written report was included in the Board packets.   We have had two recent Sirsi upgrades which went well, with a few minor issues.
KPL recently upgraded to Windows 10 on the staff computers, but is waiting to upgrade the public computers due to security software compatibility issues.
Member Library Directors' Reports:   Reports were presented by Jeff Dawson, 
Rebbecca Barry, Chris Moede, Roxanne Staveness for MPL, Deb Heus for KPL, and 
Ron Dietrich for NHPL.    

Unfinished Business:  None
New Business:

Update from the System Services Improvement Committee:  The July 2016 System Services Committee Issues and Needs Report was handed out prior to the Board meeting.  
Nessman explained that most people who responded were very satisfied with service from the system.  
Ideas for services the system could provide in the future include Windows 10 training, marketing, and help with brochures.  It was suggested for Software Tips & Tricks that we could ask member library staff for input (e.g. safety, customer service, ready reference tips, favorite books, etc.) and not be limited to software only.
Communication was an area of concern, including MCLS staff schedules, weekly updates, and availability of staff for when there is an urgent need. It was noted that Petersen and Verhelst are available via cell phone.  Communication issues should be discussed further at the Directors meetings. 
Grant writing benefitting the larger libraries was also a concern.  It was noted that we have not established the Reach Out & Read program in Calumet County because the clinics have not completed the application process yet.  
Approve funds for possible reporting requests:  Petersen explained that as part of assisting MPL or the City of Manitowoc in straightening out the number of circulations that may have been recorded incorrectly, we will need to go back historically, with the assistance of Sirsi, and retrieve information that we do not have access to.  At this time we anticipate the cost of retrieving this information to be $1,200 - $1,500.  Discussion ensued as to whose responsibility it is to pay for the reports. Staveness stated she can address this with the MPL Board President.  Keeping track of time devoted to the investigation was also discussed.  A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Kjelstrup to allow MCLS to do the research involving the historical records as long as we attempt to look for reimbursement from MPL or the City of Manitowoc.   Motion was amended by Muellenbach to specify Sirsi historical records, seconded by Kjelstrup.  Motion carried.  
Approve MCLS funds for creation of patron "how-to" videos:  Petersen explained that the current "how-to" videos on our catalog's home page were created by Marie Bonde of LPL as a class assignment.  They are well done and can assist patrons with various functions of using the catalog.  Petersen requested funding to have three more videos created to cover the use of  Ancestry, A to Z Databases, and Overdrive.  Discussion was held concerning how much it would cost to produce the videos and how we will keep the content current.  Also discussed was the possibility of having students create the new videos as part of their coursework.  It was noted that the current videos are tailored to people in this area and are high quality.  Petersen and Dawson will look into the costs associated with having Marie create and keep the videos up to date.  A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Dietrich to table the decision to approve funds for the new "how-to" videos until the September 2016 Board meeting.  Motion carried.  This will give Board members time  to view the videos we currently have online, and give Petersen time to gather cost information.
Approve purchase or lease of a new copier for MCLS office:  Quotes were received on three copiers.  Leasing vs. purchasing was discussed, with purchasing being least expensive.  Also discussed was the printing speed and functionality of the copiers.   A motion was made by Dietrich and seconded by Gruetzmacher to approve the purchase of the faster copier.  Motion carried.  
Schedule Finance Committee meeting to review 2017 Budget Proposal and 2016 Budget Revision:  The Finance Committee will meet on Tuesday, September 6, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. at MPL, in the second floor meeting room.  Finance Committee members are Mueller, Kjelstrup, Schwalenberg-Kesler, and Sehloff.  

Schedule Personnel Committee meeting for Director's annual performance review:  The Personnel Committee will meet on Tuesday, September 6, 2016, at 5:30 p.m. at MPL, in the second floor meeting room.  Personnel Committee members are Mueller, Kjelstrup, and Turnbull.  The director evaluation form will be sent out by August 25 and responses are requested to be returned within one week.  
Public Library System Redesign (PLSR) Project's request for mileage reimbursement:  A letter from the PLSR Steering Committee Chair, requesting systems to help with funding of travel expenses for individuals participating in the project workshops, was included in the Board Packets (Encl. #11).  The amount requested from MCLS for Jeff Dawson's mileage is $38.25 to cover current expenses and an estimated $134.75 to cover the remainder of the year's mileage expenses.  A motion was made by Muellenbach and seconded by Nessman to approve the PLSR Project's request for mileage reimbursement.  Motion carried.  
Trustee & Member Library Directors questions and concerns:  None
Trustee Education:   A copy of the Trustee Training Week agenda was distributed in the Board members' folders at the last Board meeting.  

Confirm Date and Set Place of Next Meeting:  The next MCLS Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 28, 2016, at 6:30 p.m., at the Chilton Public Library.  
Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made at 7:53 p.m. by Muellenbach and seconded by Long.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Connie Griseto







